Animas el

January 18, 2018

Dear Valued Animas Customer,

As was previously announced on October 5, 2017, Animas Corporation is discontinuing the manufacturing
and sale of Animas® Vibe® and OneTouch Ping® insulin pumps.

As part of the transition to our partner-of-choice, Medtronic Inc., we are writing to inform you that
effective February 6, 2018, Animas insulin pump supplies will be distributed by Medtronic Diabetes
Canada. Animas Canada will no longer sell insulin pump supplies.

To order supplies or if you have questions about supplies after February 6, please contact Medtronic
Diabetes Canada Customer Service at 1-800-284-4416. Their business hours are Monday through Friday
8:00am — 8:00pm ET.

You can also find details about the supply order process by visiting the Medtronic Diabetes Canada
website at medtronicdiabetes.ca/animas.

Our priority is ensuring continuity of care as you transition to Medtronic. If you have any questions
regarding this transition, please call Animas Canada Customer Care at 1-866-406-4844 or Medtronic
Diabetes Canada Customer Service at 1-800-284-4416.

Sincerely,

Animas Canada



